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December 22, 2009

VIA E-MAIL

Jeannette Spriggs
International Bureau
Federal Communications Commission 
445 12th Street, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20554

Re:   Notification of Pro Forma Assignment of Receive-Only Earth Station Licenses

Dear Ms. Spriggs:

This letter follows up our e-mail exchange over the past several days regarding the notifications 
of pro forma assignment of receive-only earth station licenses we submitted on behalf of our 
client, Cablevision Systems Corporation (“Cablevision”).  In particular, we submitted the 
notifications bearing the file numbers shown below, each of which was processed by the FCC on 
December 4, 2009, and listed in an FCC Public Notice issued on December 9, 2009.1/  Pursuant 
to your direction, this letter confirms that the transaction referenced in the notification was 
closed on June 23, 2009.  Accordingly, we ask that the affected licenses be re-issued in the 
names of the entities shown below.

Licensee File Number Call Signs
Cablevision of Hudson County 
LLC

SES-ASG-20091124-01498 E2845

Cablevision of Monmouth LLC
SES-ASG-20091124-01494 E3272     WN20 

WQ98     WS33
Cablevision of New Jersey LLC SES-ASG-20091124-01497 WU34

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me. 

Sincerely,

/s/ Russell H. Fox

Russell H. Fox

                                                

1/ See Public Notice, Report No. SES-01201 (rel. Dec. 9, 2009), available at
http://licensing.fcc.gov/ibfsweb/ib.page.FetchPN?report_key=786756. 
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